
Terry Bennett

Terry’s direct involved with TVT began in 2003 when he first became a

member of our committee and then went on to undertake the duties of

secretary for a number of years. The Trust benefited greatly from Terry’s

commitment and willingness to give his time freely whether selling raffle

tickets, or in pursuit of fulfilling our major constitutional aims of conserving the

character of the village and safeguarding & enhancing the countryside. It was,

in particular, Terry’s capacity for careful analysis, informed by his detailed

understanding of relevant local political procedures and policies, that resulted

in him extending the Trust’s effectiveness. With Terry’s guidance, for

example, the Trust was able to express its views on controversial issues

arising from certain planning & development proposals with clarity & authority.

I believe, as a fellow member of the TVT, that it is certainly likely that our

organisation and its influence on the quality of parish life would have

amounted to less without Terry’s contributions. He has set us standards that

are both challenging and inspiring for the future.

Terry will be remembered & will be missed, and our sympathies go to Lillian

and his family.

JW.


